

**NAVAN COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION  
L'ASSOCIATION DES RESIDENTS DE NAVAN**

**MINUTES  
Monday, October 20, 2014**

**In attendance: Chris MacPherson, Fred Hyde, Ross Bradley, Luc Picknell, Kenda St. Amour, Virginia Lowe, Tom Devecseri, Fred St. Pierre**

- 1. Additional agenda items and approval of agenda. Moved by Fred Hyde and seconded by Luc Picknell that the agenda be approved as read. Carried.**
- 2. Approval of minutes of the last meeting of September 15, 2014. Moved by Virginia Lowe and seconded by Fred Hyde that the minutes be adopted as read. Carried.**
- 3. Outstanding Business**

- **Update on traffic complaint along Trim Road – Fred St. Pierre**  
Fred reported that an application for approval of the moving on the speed signs on Trim Road is in the process
- Fred also reported that a speed board was put up for 12 hours last week by the city, but it seems it was erected on the east side of Trim, when he should have been installed on the west side to better monitor cars speeding down the hill and out of town. Fred will look into whether data was recorded for both eastbound and westbound traffic by the speed board.

**4. Communications and Announcements**

- **Financial Report from Fallfest Committee**  
This was sent out by E-mail to all members.
- **Thankyou note from Fallfest Committee for NCA involvement**

**5. Reports**

- 5.1 Treasurer – Dale Borys
- 5.2 Public Relations – Virginia Lowe
- 5.3 Social Media –  
Luc reported that ? will take over the website in the near future. He will liaise with Phil in this regard
- 5.4 Horticulture – Anne-Marie Potvin
- 5.5 Membership, NCC and Mer Blue update – Ray Vetter
- 5.6 Safety – Fred St. Pierre  
Fred will be doing a little monthly column in the Nugget. The column will touch on an array of subjects relating to crime prevention, youth intervention and the overall security of our community. Fred will also answer residents' questions, which can be asked through the NCA e-mail. Fred circulated his submission for the next issue to all members present.
- 5.7 Youth Dances – Tom Devecseri  
Tom reported 50 kids at the last dance.
- 5.8 Parks and Recreation – Luc Picknell  
Luc stated that next weekend his committee will be doing the set up for the rink

and flooding in December. He suggested installing a container for storing the equipment. Luc will approach the Fairboard about positioning of this container which he thinks would cost around \$2,000.00..

5.9 Navan Parc Memorial Park/Remembrance Day – Ross Bradley

- Kenda St. Amour is now in charge of the Remembrance Day ceremonies this year. Meetings have already been in progress and suggestions for this year's ceremony include:  
A young lady singing "O Canada"  
A Colour guard, cadet band and cadets to escort the wreath bearers  
Grade 8 stuents volunteering to hand out bookmarks and leaflets  
The Lions and WI will again be putting on the luncheon and Chris will see that these organizations are informed

5.10 City business – Stephen Blais/Philip Berthiaume

## 6. New Business

6.1 Fallfest page on website – Fred Hyde

Fred reported that Jill took over the website for Fallfest this year and also put it on Facebook. The committee thought young people related much better to Facebook than the website but the Fallfest Committee would like to give up their dedicated website and have a page on the Navan Community Association website after the present website contract is over.

6.2 Fallfest proposal for purchase of flags for 150<sup>th</sup> – Fred Hyde

Due to the profit made at the Fallfest the committee wonders if all the organizations in town could contribute to the purchase of flags for the village

6.3 Canada's 150<sup>th</sup> Celebration – Fred Hyde

Fred addressed several ideas for Canada's 150<sup>th</sup> celebration in 2017 including the flags and a painted mural on the blue building. Luc suggested a median down by the school on which posts could be erected for flags. It was suggested that Ray and Fred coordinate and contact all the businesses and organizations in town to see if we can get a committee together to decide on an appropriate way to celebrate this occasion.

Chris stated she will be unable to take the minutes at the next meeting as she will be attending the Lions District Governor's Visit in Orleans on that night. She will prepare and send out the agenda and then someone else will need to be the minute taker.

## 7. Adjournment

